
Facility Report by Marcheta Madden, Temple Liaison 
Annual Meeting   September 10, 2023.  
 
The Temple has appointed a new liaison for the board to be in 
communication with, David Malmberg. We have also have two 
alternate contacts. David is easily accessible to all board members 
for emergencies. 
 
David informed the board that the Temple has secured a new 
contract to complete all outside work on the building, hopefully by 
the end of this summer. Inside the building, old carpeting has been 
replaced upstairs, with the landing at the top of the stairs to be 
done in the near future. A thorough cleaning of inside rooms and 
open areas was also completed.  
 
Future plans for the building include: fund-raising for beneficial 
projects to:  cover the completion of the outside of the building;  
remodel the kitchen and update some of the appliances;  remodel to 
create unisex bathrooms upstairs and downstairs;  make the Temple 
handicapped-accessible by creating a ramp at the side door on the 
West side of the building, and then installing an elevator to run 
between the two floors.  
 
It is understood by the members of the Temple that we as board 
members, volunteers and congregation members will always leave 
the building in the same condition as we found it.  

 
Snow and ice removal was brought to the David's attention as an 
area that requires improvement, in particular having access from the  
street to the sidewalk for entry into the Temple building. 
 
 

 
 
 


